
GENERAL PROCUREMENT NOTICE 

 

Project Name: Supply and installation of a flue gas condenser for a biomass boiler 

in order to improve the provision of centralized heat supply services in the city of 

Lutsk  

Country: Ukraine 

Sector: District heating  

Funding sources: Nordic Environment Finance Corporation (Nefco) as fund 

manager for grant funds provided by Government of Sweden; Public Utility 

Enterprise Lutskteplo 

Procurement: Works, Goods and Services 

Notice type: General Procurement Notice  

Issue date:  08 October 2024  

Closing date: 07 October 2025 

 

Public Utility Enterprise Lutskteplo of Lutsk City Council (Lutskteplo) intends to 

use the proceeds of grant from Government of Sweden (up to EUR 1,040,000) 

administered by the Nordic Environment Finance Corporation (Nefco), as well as 

own proceeds of financing (up to EUR 60,000), towards the cost of the Project.  

 

The Project is being implemented based on the Grant Agreement between Lutskteplo 

and Nefco dated 16 July 2024. 

 

Project Description:  

- introduction of flue gas condenser for a 5 MW biomass boiler located in the 

premises of Lutskteplo’s boiler house (Magistralna str., 56, Lutsk) which is 

adapted for the flue gas and DH return heat carrier flow respectively, with 

heat capacity of approx. 0.74 MW.  

 

- introduction of particular measures to improve energy efficiency in residential 

and public building connected to DH networks of Lutskteplo; the measures 

may include both low-cost measures (like adjusting automatic controls) and 

more expensive retrofits of building-internal heating systems; the final list of 

measures shall be specified at a later stage of Project implementation.  

 

Lutskteplo therefore announces competitive tendering for the works, goods and 

services defined by the above-named project and listed below.  

Contractors will be selected for implementation of contracts in the following areas: 

- supply and installation of flue gas condensers; 

- additional measures improving general conditions of the buildings or indoor 

environment in the buildings. 

Tendering for the contracts is expected to begin in Q4 2024 and finish in Q1 2025. 



Tendering will be opened to firms from any country, however the proceeds of the 

grant will not be used for the purpose of any payment to persons or entities, or for 

any import of goods, if such payment or import is prohibited by a decision of the 

United Nations Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the 

United Nations or under a law or official regulations of Ukraine. Contracts will be 

subject to NEFCO Procurement Policy and Procedures.  

 

For more information please contact: 

Public Utility Enterprise Lutskteplo  

20, Hulaka-Artemovskoho str.,  

Lutsk city, Volyn region, 43000, Ukraine 

Contact: Mr Bohdan Karachevskyi, Deputy Director 

Tel.: +380 332 277 3200 

E-Mail: office@teplo-dkp.lutsk.ua or lutskteplo.str@gmail.com  

 

 

 
 

https://www.nefco.int/wp-content/uploads/2021/01/NEFCO-Procurement-Policy-and-Procedures-20210101.pdf
mailto:office@teplo-dkp.lutsk.ua
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